
 
MOTION 

 
 
Proposed Permanent Closure of Portions of the Public Lane located to 
the rear of 179 and 181 Sheppard Avenue East 

SUMMARY:  
 
The City is the owner of a public lane which runs east-west along the rear of the properties 
municipally known as 179 and 181 Sheppard Avenue East.   
 
A development is proposed for 179 and 181 Sheppard Avenue East.  This motion requests that 
the General Manager, Transportation Services, initiate the process for closure of the east-west 
portion of the public lane located to the rear of 179 and 181 Sheppard Avenue East, including the 
provision of all required notice, and report back to North York Community Council on the 
proposed closure. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1. North York Community Council request that the General Manager, Transportation 
Services, initiate the process and give notice of a proposed by-law to permanently close a 
portion of the public lane running east-west along the rear of 179 and 181 Sheppard 
Avenue East and report back to North York Community Council on the proposed closure 
of this portion of the public lane by May 2, 2017. 
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